College Leadership Team

November 20, 2009

Administration Building Board Room

10:45 a.m.

Dr. Barbara Jones called the College Leadership Team meeting to order at 10:45 a.m.  in the Administration Building Board Room Friday, November 20, 2009.  Attending the meeting were:  Carol Benson, Phillip Ballard, Misti Bounds, Dr. Lura Brown, Keitha Davidson, Elizabeth Dugal, Debby Edney, Dean Inman, Dr. Tim Kirk, Francis Kuykendall, Dr. Carolyn Langston, Bettie Mahony, Cynthia Meyer, Debra Mock, Dr. Larry Moser, Susan Neely, Mark Nelson, Dr. Sandra Pugh,  Dr. Jennifer Parks, Lynda Richardson, Becky Riggs, Beth Sullivan, Veronda Tatum, Karsten Tidwell, Dr. Stephanie Tully-Dartez, Neysa Watkins, Christy Wilson, and Mary Jo Williams, Recorder. 
1)  Approval of Minutes (September 11, 2009)  Bettie Mahony made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Dr. Carolyn Langston and approved unanimously.

Dr. Cantú recognized Karsten Tidwell as the new chair of the Academic Standards Committee and expressed appreciation for Judy Ward’s service for many years as chair of the committee.  Ms. Mahony reported that the Curriculum Committee has approved three changes in the Radiologic Technology curriculum  (Email received since meeting spelling out the action: Imaging Modalities, a two-hour course, will replace RADT1123, a three-hour course.  Special Procedures, a two-hour course, will replace RADT2223, a three-hour course.  Basic Computed Tomography-online has been added to the curriculum.)  Also, 25 AA majors have been reduced to four and Theater Appreciation has been added to the AA curriculum.
Committee appreciation was expressed to Bettie Mahony, Dr. Carolyn Langston, and Dr. Lura Brown for their work in developing a standing committee membership selection process.

Appreciation was also expressed to Mary Pat Cook for her many years of service as Chair of the Professional Development Committee.  Cynthia Meyer will serve as the new chair of the Faculty Professional Development Committee.
Dr. Larry Moser made a motion to approve all action items as presented (not including Distance Learning Committee).  The motion was seconded by Dr. Tully-Dartez and unanimously approved.
Dr. Jones stated that all committee chairs should come to the College Leadership Team meetings prepared to deliver their action items.   She pointed out the CLT meetings provide the opportunity to share what is happening across the college.
Dr. Jones made some announcements:
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Work has begun on the new construction and the anticipated completion date for the Health Science Building is January 2011.  Plans call for 125 parking slots to accommodate student and staff needs.  Additionally, the fenced lot behind the Computer Tech Building has been leased to provide 28 slots for parking.  Also, space has been leased at the church on the corner of Block and Hardy Streets.
Dr. Jones stated she is thrilled to have Dr. Stephanie Tully-Dartez on board.  Dr. Tully-Dartez will be working on general education assessments, strategic planning and reporting.
Dr. Jones told the group she had a meeting with the area superintendents.  She said we are in the talking stages of concurrent enrollment coming into alignment with the curriculum.

Dr. Jones noted that with the resignation of Dr. Lynn Persyn, there have been changes that will streamline the organizational structure.  A Dean of Business and Technical Education will be housed on East Campus.  (Note:  Jim Roomsburg has been employed since the meeting.)  Additionally, a Vice President of Student Services will be hired.  Dr. Cantú will assume administrative responsibility for the East Campus.  Dr. Jones expressed accolades to Dr. Cantú for his service.  (Dr. Cantú has a new title - Vice

President of Learning.)
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Jo Williams

Recorder

